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International investment law has in particular since the beginning of the 1990s emerged as one of the most dynamic
and practically important fields of international law in general and of international economic law in particular.
Foreign investment has become a major ‘engine’ for global economic prosperity and international investment law,
especially investment treaties and investment arbitration, has become a new academic focus for international law
scholars, a booming business field for law professionals including attorneys and in-house legal officers, an
important investment decision-making consideration for transnational companies, and a serious policy issue for
governments and civil society. Therefore, international investment law is of ever-growing importance for law school
students who have a plan to be involved in transnational business.

Lesson topic

The course is aimed to introduce to students the main regimes and mechanisms of international investment law and
their operation in practice, including the current regulatory issues and challenges in this field of international
law. By the end of this course, participants will be able to understand the basic structure of international
investment law and its dispute settlement mechanisms, thereby also enabling them to follow and take part in the
current reform agenda and its investment policy approaches.

Lesson target

In total, fifteen lectures (each of one and a half hours) will be dedicated to this course. They will cover the
background as well as central regulatory issues of the international normative framework dealing with foreign
investments, including an introduction to the current reform efforts characterizing this field of international
economic law. For this purposes, the course is divided into four main parts. Following an introduction to the
topic, the first part will provide some insights into the economic, historical and political context of
international investment law. The second part of the course will be devoted to an in-depth discussion of the
overarching normative structure and the various different sources of the legal framework regulating foreign
investments.
In the third and main section of the course, we will learn about the traditional and currently still dominant
regulatory structure and content of international investment agreements including investment chapters in regional
economic integration agreements. Among the topics discussed are the (personal, material, and temporal) scope of
application of investment treaties as well as the question how the promotion and admission of foreign investments
are normatively addressed in these agreements. Furthermore, this section will provide an overview of the standards
of investment protection as typically stipulated in the respective treaties (among them for example protection
against direct and indirect expropriation, fair and equitable treatment, full protection and security, umbrella
clauses as well as non-discrimination standards). In addition, students will benefit from an in-depth discussion of
the mechanisms of dispute settlement foreseen in these agreements with a particular emphasis on international
investor-state dispute settlement.
The fourth and final part of the course will be devoted to a discussion of the current reform approaches in
international investment law. Following an assessment of the underlying reasons for this notable development, the
students will learn about a number of important regulatory approaches currently discussed and already introduced in
recent investment treaty-making practice, among them the specification of investment protection standards, the idea
of investors’ obligations, the incorporation of novel clauses aimed at improving the ‘policy space’ of states to
promote other public interest concerns as well as the ongoing reform of the dispute settlement mechanisms.

The topics and schedule may be slightly adjusted depending on our progress over the days.

Syllabus and plan

Students are required to write a short essay of no more than 3,000 words, which should be submitted electronically
to Prof. Nowrot by 17 December 2020. Students will be provided with two essay options from which they should select
one. Essay options will be made available during the lectures.

Your final grade will be calculated according to the following process:
Final essay (100%).

Evaluation method



Students should be able to explain and critically engage with the main regimes and substantive law as well as
procedural issues characterizing international investment law and their operation in practice as discussed in
class.
The final essay should be completed based on a well-structured legal argumentation and with reference to relevant
decisions by investment tribunals, investment treaty-making practice and scholarly literature.

Evaluation baseline

The course does not presuppose any prior knowledge of public international law in general or international
investment law in particular. That said, it would of course be beneficial if students have at least acquired a
basic knowledge of public international law prior to taking this course.
The detailed course syllabus will be distributed to students prior to the beginning of the lectures.
This course is recommended for students who wish to work as government officials, lawyers, in-house counsels,
arbitrators, practitioners, civil society representatives and/or academics.

Notice (include info. on related class)

Students are encouraged to review the PowerPoint slides and the information provided therein before and after each
lecture.

Review and preparation

After each class. Contact details will be announced during the course.

Office hour・Contact information

I look forward to students’ active participation in class. Let’s learn about the basic structure and current
challenges of international investment law together! Power point slides used in class will be circulated to
students before the respective lectures.

Message for student

N/A

Improvemenets in Teaching

Students may wish, but are most certainly not required, to purchase the textbook by

International Investment Law and Arbitration – Commentary, Awards and other Materials / Chin Leng Lim/Jean
Ho/Martins Paparinskis, : Cambridge University Press ,2018 ,ISBN:

Text

Useful reference books include:

Jeswald W. Salacuse, The Law of Investment Treaties, 2nd edition, Oxford University Press, 2015.

Krista N. Schefer, International Investment Law – Text, Cases and Materials, 3rd edition, Edward Elgar Publishing,
2020.

M. Sornarajah, The International Law on Foreign Investment, 4th edition, Cambridge University Press, 2017.

An Introduction to International Investment Law / David Collins : Cambridge University Press ,2017 ,ISBN:
Principles of International Investment Law, 2nd edition / Rudolf Dolzer/Christoph Schreuer : Oxford University
Press ,2012 ,ISBN:
Advanced Introduction to International Investment Law / August Reinisch : Edward Elgar Publishing ,2020 ,ISBN:
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